ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 23, 2013 10TH DAY OCTOBER REGULAR

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on October 23, 2013 in the Courthouse at Kirksville. All Commissioners were present. The Commission attended the Annual Missouri Association of Counties meeting at Tan-Tar-A Resort in the Lake of the Ozarks on October 20-22, 2013

Commissioner Thompson moved to adopt the County's recently revised document entitled "Petition for Vacation of a Public Road" per revised Missouri Statute 228.110. Commissioner Adams seconded the motion with all in favor. The revised document provides verbiage that will enable the petitioner to better understand the process to vacate a public road.

At 9:00 a.m., the Commissioner Thompson moved to amend the 2013 budget to create a new fund known as "Law Enforcement Restitution Fund" (LERF) in accordance with RSMo 50.565. Commissioner Adams seconded the motion with all in favor. The new fund will contain three new revenues lines, Prosecuting Attorney LERF Fees - \$5,000; Associate Circuit Court LERF Fees - \$1,500; and Interest - \$50. It will also include two expense lines, Transfer to PA Admin - \$0 and Transfer to Law Enforcement - \$0.

The Commission discussed installing a water gap on Mrs. Nettie Davis's land. Commissioner Thompson moved to supply fencing materials for the water gap. Discussion was held; there was not a second to the motion; and motion failed.

Commissioner Adams discussed creating a policy regarding the burial of indigent individuals of the County. It was felt that the Family Services would be a source to determine whether or not a person had been considered indigent.

At 10:00 a.m., the Commission met with Jim LeBaron, Director of the Adair County Health Department. Mr. LeBaron wanted to discuss the proposed transfer of a parcel of land from Adair County to the Adair County Health Department. The Health Department would like to square up their east property line to match the existing lines. Mr. LeBaron reminded the Commission that the road running behind the Health Department is owned by the County. They want to continue to have access to the driveway in order to be able to make a full circle around the building. Currently they own an odd piece of land. If it were squared up, it could be a possibility for growth in the future although there are no plans for growth at this time.

The Commission stated they had received the proposal and discussed the situation briefly. They wanted to look at the property in question before any sort of a determination could be considered. Mr. LeBaron stated it was the goal of their Board of Directors to have this situation resolved within the next 30 days.

The Commission will participate in purchasing Christmas greenery from the Optimist Club again this year for Courthouse decorations.

Continued on page 176

ATTEST:

County Clerk

Presiding Commissioner

Page 175